
Newsletter – 13th May 2022 
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith. 
I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me – 
Philippians 4:13 

 

 

 

  

16.05.22 Bitterns walk round village 

16.05.22 SS to visit Bleasdale School 

17.05.22 Bitterns Forest School 

18.05.22 Herons Visit to Trowbarrow 

19.05.22 Writing moderation Y2 and Y6 

20.05.22 Herons and Swans visit church 

 

The week ahead… 

Well done to our year 6 children for getting 
through this week.  Exam conditions are always 
difficult, but the children approached the week 
with confidence and with determination.  Thank 

you to Miss Jackson and Mrs Greenall for preparing 
the children.  For a lovely breakfast each day, and 

for generally being caring and kind. 

SATs  
Church News 

St John’s worship is this Sunday 24th April at 
09:00am, it would be great to see some  
of our children there. Bacon butties 
are available after the service. 
             Miss Sanderson will be there this week! 
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A massive St John’s well done to all our 
Silverdale Stars this week. 
Swans – Suzie – Working really hard on 
managing her feelings. 
Herons – Solomon - For always showing his 
kind and sensitive nature and considering the 
feelings of others.   
Bitterns – Athena - For working so hard and 
practising with Times table rock stars. 
Harriers – All Y6 - for working so hard and 
getting through their SATS. 
 

Stars of the Week I’ve had a lovely week in school.  It’s been great 
meeting with different members of the 
community this week.  Obviously, I have got to 
know Reverend Mary quite well, particularly as 
she is now our chair of governors!  But I’ve also 
got to know Martin, the farmer who has the 
neighbouring fields.  We discussed fixing our 
school fence, but also how we continue to 
preserve the lovely orchids on ‘the lots’.   
 
I’ve a date in the diary to have a catch up with 
Mrs Dexter from Bleasdale House.  She has 
offered to show me around the school.  I also met 
with Katie Lambert as she represents FOSS - we 
started to get very excited about all the ideas for 
fun activities for the children; but at the same 
time raising funds for school.   
 
Also, a huge thanks to Laurel for inspiring us with 
the grounds.  We have SOOO much we want to do 
with our lovely school to make it vibrant, 
welcoming, safe and an amazing place to learn.  
Watch this space. 

Message from Miss Sanderson 

If your brother sins against 
you, go and show him his 

fault, just between the two of 
you. If he listens to you, you 
have won your brother over. 

—Matthew 18:15 

Friday Thought 

 

WC 
16.05.22 
Week 3 

 

Lunches 
The bane of every 

teachers/headteachers life… 
LOST PROPERTY!!!! 

Please can you check the boxes for 
lost property at the end of the day.  

They will be in the playground 
every night next week.  Any items 

not ‘homed’ will be recycled.  
Thankyou 

Lost property 
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Thank you to all parents for picking up at the 
front door.  It just makes it easier ensuring 
children go with correct adults.  
Enrichment clubs this half term are… 
 
Monday – Running 3.15-4.15 
Tuesday – Gardening + Jujitsu 3.15-4.15 
Wednesday – Summer Sports 3.15-4.15 
Thursday – Young Voices 3.15-4.15 
Friday – Football 3.15-4.15 
 
It is the last Young Voices and Football Club this 
week.  
Ms. Croston would like some raised beds for 
gardening club to do some planting in, and to 
nurture.  If anyone had any scaffold planks, or old 
sleepers, please can you let Ms Croston know by 
emailing her on 
m.croston@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Enrichment Clubs For those of you who don’t know, Bishop Jill Duff is 
a British Anglican bishop and since 2018, she has 
been the Bishop of Lancaster and a suffragan 
bishop in the Diocese of Blackburn.  
 
The exciting news is, Bishop Jill is coming to 
Silverdale! Reverend Mary has invited her to do a 
welcoming and commissioning service for Miss 
Sanderson, as she starts her headship journey at 
Silverdale St John’s.   
 
This service will be at St John’s Church on Thursday 
9th June,  at 2.40pm.  It would be lovely to see as 
many of you as possible.  All the children will be 
with us in church, as we sing and generally 
celebrate the beginning of this new journey 

together.   

Welcoming and Commissioning service 
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I’m sorry, this had to be postponed this week, 
due to SATs.  Entirely, my fault.  School council 
will meet on the 17th May.  Watch this space as 
your budding ‘marketing team’ on the school 
council, report back to you on school news, in 
the newsletter. 

School Council 

 

 
 

 
Check out… 

https://www.facebook.com/events/?discov
er_tab=THIS_WEEK 

 

What’s on further afield… 

Click each link to see what the children have 
been up to:  
Cygnets and Swans 
Herons 
Bitterns 
Harriers 
Click on the logo to see our Facebook   page 

 

Class Web Pages 

Mrs Lambert and I have had our first meeting.  
We couldn’t get Mrs Knight away from her 

lovely class today, but she will be leading us in 
our next meeting.   

 
We would love to see you at  

The Silverdale Hotel on Tuesday 17th May at 
7pm.   

Drinks are on me!   
(I’ll regret saying that, wont I??!) 

FOSS news 

We have 3 spare tickets for the Young Voices 
Concert on Wed 25th May if anyone would like to 
purchase them at £20 each.  Please contact the 
office if you are interested. 

Young Voices 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top?q=silverdale%20st%20john's%20primary%20school
mailto:m.croston@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk
https://www.facebook.com/events/?discover_tab=THIS_WEEK
https://www.facebook.com/events/?discover_tab=THIS_WEEK
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/nursery-reception/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/year-1-2/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/year-3-4/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/year-5-6/

